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Underlying assumptions:  

UK economic growth softened in Q3 

2015 but remained reasonably robust; 

the first estimate for the quarter was 

0.5% and year-on-year growth fell 

slightly to 2.3%. Negative construction 

output growth offset fairly strong 

services output, however survey 

estimates suggest upwards revisions to 

construction may be in the pipeline. 

Household spending has been the main 

driver of GDP growth through 2014 and 

2015 and remains key to growth. 

Consumption will continue to be 

supported by real wage and disposable 

income growth. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
China's growth has slowed and its economy 
is performing below expectations, which in 
turn will dampen activity in countries with 
which it has close economic ties; its 
slowdown and emerging market weakness 
will reduce demand for commodities. Other 
possible currency interventions following 
China's recent devaluation will keep sterling 
strong against many global currencies and 
depress imported inflation. 
 
Strong US labour market data and other 
economic indicators suggest recent global 
turbulence has not knocked the American 
recovery off course. Although the timing of 
the first rise in official interest rates remains 
uncertain, a rate rise by the Federal Reserve 
seems significantly more likely in December 
given recent data and rhetoric by committee 
members. 
 
Longer term rates will be tempered by 
international uncertainties and weaker 
global inflation pressure. 

Annual average earnings growth was 3.0% 

(including bonuses) in the three months to 

August. Given low inflation, real earnings and 

income growth continue to run at relatively 

strong levels and could feed directly into unit 

labour costs and households' disposable 

income. Improving productivity growth 

should support pay growth in the medium 

term. The development of wage growth is 

one of the factors being closely monitored by 

the MPC. 

Business investment indicators continue to 

signal strong growth. However the outlook 

for business investment may be tempered by 

the looming EU referendum, increasing 

uncertainties surrounding global growth and 

recent financial market shocks. 

Inflation is currently very low and, with a 

further fall in commodity prices, will likely 

remain so over the next 12 months. The CPI 

rate is likely to rise towards the end of 2016. 
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Forecast:  

Arlingclose forecasts the first rise in UK Bank 

Rate in Q3 2016. Further weakness in inflation, 

and the MPC's expectations for its path, suggest 

policy tightening will be pushed back into the 

second half of the year. Risks remain weighted 

to the downside. Arlingclose projects a slow rise 

in Bank Rate, the appropriate level of which will 

be lower than the previous norm and will be 

between 2 and 3%. 

The projection is for a shallow upward path for 

medium term gilt yields, with continuing 

concerns about the Eurozone, emerging 

markets and other geo-political events, 

weighing on risk appetite, while inflation 

expectations remain subdued. 

The uncertainties surrounding the timing of UK 

and US monetary policy tightening, and global 

growth weakness, are likely to prompt short 

term volatility in gilt yields. 

 

 

 
 

 

              
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


